
August 18, 1997 

 

 

Mr. Lynn Marshall 

News Director 

KFDX-TV 3 

P.O. Box 4000 

Wichita Falls, TX 76308 

 

Dear Mr. Marshall: 

 

Several weeks ago, I left a voice mail message for you at the station.  Since I did not hear back from 

you, I would like to take this opportunity to introduce you to the Assassination Records Review 

Board, the independent federal agency overseeing the identification, review and public release of 

records related to the assassination of President John F. Kennedy. 

 

The Review Board’s primary responsibility is to review assassination records held by federal agencies 

and make them publicly available in The President John F. Kennedy Assassination Records 

Collection, which is housed at the National Archives facility in College Park, Maryland.  In addition, 

the Congress gave the Review Board the authority to determine if there are relevant records, films or 

photographs in private hands that are relevant to the assassination. 

 

The Review Board received information from a private researcher that KFDX may have film footage 

from the day that President Kennedy was assassinated.  I would appreciate the opportunity to discuss 

this possibility with you in the near future. 

 

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter.  For your additional information, I have 

enclosed a brochure on the Assassination Records Review Board.  Please give me a call at (202) 

724-0088, ext.  227, at your convenience.  I look forward to hearing from you. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Thomas E. Samoluk, Esq. 

Associate Director 

 

enclosure 


